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Photos from the Phi Psi Homecomihg tent taken prior to the
Texas A&M game.

Welcome Back, Cyclone Phi Psi!

It's with great excitement and pleasure that we once again
bring you the Cyclone Phi Psi. With our chapter on the way back,
we intend to once again publish our newsletter on a regular
basis.

Of course, each issue will bring you news of what's hap-
pening at the undergraduate level, but our goal is to have a
large portion of each issue filled with alumni news. So help us
out by sending in your news today!

The accuracy of our mailing list suffered during the period
when no issues were being published. It will get better as time
goes on and more issues are published. Please help us by
notifying our alumni office [PO Box Q, Corvallis, OR 97333;
comcoa@comcoa.com] when your address changes or if you
know of a brother who is not getting the newsletter.

We hope you are excited about the rebirth of lowa Beta.
Getting our chapter back gives us a reason to restart our alumni
newsletter program, to develop a Web site to facilitate alumni
communications, to plan Homecomings, Founders Days, and
era reunions back in Ames, and to invite alumni back to the
chapter as speakers, dinner guests, etc.

Getting our chapter back will not only provide future Phi
Psis with the opportunity for a positive undergraduate experi-
ence, but it will give us an excuse for some fun with our buddies
from the old days. Enjoy this issue and let us hear from you.

— Bill Good (’69-864), Alumni Editor

Chapter House Rehab Planned

Dear Brothers: This is an exciting time for lowa Beta. As
you are aware, in February 2004, we formally recolonized at
lowa State. We currently have a colony group of 13 undergradu-
ates who have been working actively with the members of our
Chapter Advisory Committee and the Corporation Board to in-
crease membership. We hope to regain our lowa Beta charter
in the fall of 2005.

In March of 2004, following the initiation of the colony, our
Corporation Board met in Des Moines. One of the most press-
ing issues addressed at the meeting dealt with an offer to pur-
chase the house by Sigma Pi, the fraternity that had been rent-
ing it for the past five years. The overwhelming consensus of
the Board members who were present, in part due to the
recolonization effort, was to retain the property. We also de-
cided to update plans for the rehabilitation of the house or for
the design and construction of a new house on our current
property. Another item of business involved the election of new
Corporation Board officers, including myself, Jim Patchett, '71-
924, president; Steve Banks, '95-1293, vice president; Lynn
Johnson, '57-681, secretary; and Dave Moenk, '71-917, trea-
surer.

Following the meeting, we arranged for an architect/struc-
tural engineer to conduct an updated assessment of the house
to determine whether it was still structurally sound and whether
it was economically viable to rehabilitate the existing building.
This was particularly important in light of the bathroom leakage
and associated structural problems that we have had to ad-
dress over the past couple of years. Following the assess-
ment, which was conducted in May, it was determined that the
house was structurally sound.

A second Corporation Board meeting was conducted in
Ames on May 16 at the Memorial Union. This provided an op-
portunity for Corporation Board members to meet the colony
members, who were invited to join us. Following the meeting,
the whole group visited the house; Sigma Pi was in the process
of moving out by this time, as they had purchased another
property.

Subsequent to the May meeting and the updated assess-
ment, the Corporation Board agreed to hire RDG Architects and
Planners, of Des Moines, to prepare conceptual plans and cost
estimates for rehabilitating the existing house versus construct-
ing a new one. A two-day design workshop was held in August
at RDG'’s office. Several alumni and colony members partici-
pated in the workshop with a team of RDG architects and build-
ing-system engineers. Attendees analyzed a number of alter-
natives, including the complete demolition of the house and its
replacement with a new structure.

Eventually, the design team began to focus on the rehabili-
tation and expansion of the existing house. This direction was
taken, in part, because new construction of similar square

Continued on page 2
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Know of a young man who i is
“Phi Psi material”? .
Please contact our recruitment chairmen:
Ryan Seth (515-572-5264, rksethiastate.edu)
Justen Jones (515-572-7835, justen@iastate.edu).

Chapter House

footage would likely cost at least 1-1.5 million dollars more
than rehabilitating the existing structure. Obviously, there were
other concerns as well, such as maintaining the historical char-
acter and heritage of our original chapter house.

Cont. from page 1

Following the workshop session, RDG refined the con-
cepts and prepared a set of conceptual floor plans and graphic
perspectives that were shared with alumni and colony mem-
bers at the Homecoming celebration in Ames on October 9.

Speaking of the Homecoming celebration, it was great to
see so many alumni brothers in attendance! We rented a tent
on Victory Lane north of the stadium to host the Phi Psi gather-
ing, and everyone seemed to really enjoy the event. There was
a great deal of enthusiasm among the more than 70 brothers,
colony members, family, and friends who attended the event.

One of the most exciting moments for me personally, how-
ever, occurred earlier in the day. Prior to the celebration at the
tent, we conducted a Corporation Board meeting at the house.
When brother Moenk and | pulled up in front of the house at
12:30 PM, there were already about 30 alumni and colony mem-
bers standing on the front steps. The meeting offered an oppor-
tunity for us to speak with the colony members, to review the
conceptual rehabilitation plans for the house, and to hear about
plans for a capital campaign.

Other items of business addressed at the Homecoming
meeting: the number of corporation board members was set at
nine. Then, those present formally elected five additional board
members. In addition to the four officers listed above, current
board members include Dave Carlson ('62-758), Lynn Seiler
('66-823), Glen Breuer ('73-951), Lance Stahl ('87-1201), and
Doug Bywater ('96-1302). Thanks to all of the Corporation Board
members for offering their time and expertise at such an impor-
tant time for lowa Beta. | want to offer special thanks to Lynn
Seiler, who has taken on the direct role of coordinating much of
the transition, closure, and ongoing oversight activities with the
house.

Following the meeting, everyone toured the house. It was a
great feeling to walk through the halls and rooms, It certainly
brought back fond memories, and | enjoyed listening to the
many stories that were being shared by the brothers.

Prior to moving forward, | think it is important to reflect for a
moment and offer our appreciation to our immediate predeces-
sors on the Board. In particular, we thank Ross Stafford ('70-
906, president), Doug Fuller ('74-989, treasurer), and Lynn Seiler
('66-823), along with all of the corporation board members who
coordinated the lease with Sigma Pi, and kept the doors open,
the foundation from caving in, and the checkbook in the black
over the past five years.

Since Homecoming, we have continued to evaluate and
refine plans for rehabilitating the house. Our colony members
have been helpful in providing additional input on various layout
options, particularly with respect to preferences for study, sleep-
ing, and restroom facilities. A group of us met again with RDG
architects in Des Moines in early November. We discussed
various options that would lower the construction costs, as well
as accommodate, if necessary, a two-phase construction pro-

gram. We are currently reviewing revised floor plans, and we
hope that updated floor plans will be available for review on our
new Web page in the near future.

One last thought before closing. Our 80-year-old chapter
house, while structurally sound, is in very poor condition. The
successful restoration of our chapter at lowa State makes it
necessary that we provide our undergraduate members with
competitive housing. This will no doubt require contributions of
time and money from many of our alumni brothers. It will also
require someone to step forward and lead the effort. For this
latter need, we already have brother Bill Good ('69-864), who
has spent countless hours on the phone and the road organiz-
ing and preparing for a capital campaign. Thanks, Bill! We -
wouldn’t be very far along without your substantial effort.

That'’s all for now. Best wishes for a new beginning in 2005.
Remember the words that we all have shared many times
throughout the years: Live ever, die never.

— Jim Patchett (’71-924), President, House Corporation
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Colony members hoist Second Place Overall Homecoming
trophy.

lowa Beta Rises Again!

In early spring 2004, the national office of Phi Kappa Psi
began a campaign to recolonize at lowa State, the chapter house
having shut its doors in 1999. The campaign was headed by
Director of Extension Eric Parker (lowa Alpha) and Educational
Leadership Consultant Ben Nicol (Indiana Epsilon). Brother
Parker and brother Nicol initiated six young men as founding
fathers of the lowa Beta Colony in mid-spring.

This core group worked diligently this past summer re-
cruiting incoming students. Our latest initiation in November
included five pledges. With their initiation, the colony has more
than doubled in size to a strength of 13 members.

In late November, our colony began its elections for the
2005 year. Brother Calvin Truong was re-elected as GP and
aspires to have the colony rechartered in 2005. |, Joe Ogrin,
was elected VGP; | plan on introducing effective programs within
the colony. Brothers Ryan Seth and Justen Jones were elected
as our new recruitment chairs. They are creating recruitment
plans and goals for the coming year.

Thanks to our chapter advisors — brothers Steve Banks
('95-1293), Lance Stahl ('87-1201), Karl Ritland ('91-1253), and
Sean Soyer ('94-1289) — we have enacted a recruitment plan.
The colony is in two teams, headed by our recruitment chairs,
competing against each other to boost membership.

We thank our chapter advisors, Faculty Advisor Dr. Ander-
son (Indiana Zeta '74), and brothers Bill Good ('69-864), Lynn
Johnson ('57-681), Jim Patchett ('71-924), and Jim Miller ('71-
925) for all of their support these past eight months. With their
help, the future of lowa Beta gleams ever brighter!

— Joe Ogrin, lowa Beta Vice President

Greek Service and Scholarship

Take a trip to Ames, lowa, and I'll tell you what you'll find.
The Zodiac, the Campanile, as well as Sir Lancelot and Elaine
will offer warm welcomes; they’re not quite as they were years
ago, but no less friendly. A short walk south of our campus will
find you in the heart of the lowa State University Greek commu-
nity — 28 fraternities and 14 sororities. Let's take a closer look
at what's going on in Greek life at ISU.

The Dirty Open volleyball tournament, Goreville Manor, and
Run for the Roses are but a few of the philanthropic events
hosted by ISU Greek chapters. You can’t blink twice without
receiving an invitation to a benefit of some kind. Greek commu-
nity members are also involved in other philanthropic activities

Participants in the Pi Phi “Dirty Open” mud-volleyball
tournament.

in the ISU and Ames communities. To name several, there are
blood drives, events to help the Ames Boys and Girls Club, and
a dance marathon. In 2003, the local Greek community contrib-
uted more than 9,000 hours to community service and raised
more than $63,000 for various organizations.

The ISU Greek community is a wellspring of leadership.
Members are involved in key positions all around campus, in-
cluding spots on the Business Council, the Engineers Week
Central Committee, and in various programs within the office of
admissions. Many Greeks are also involved in student body
government; the current president is a member of Alpha Gamma
Delta sorority.

Greek life provides abundant opportunities for extra-cur-
ricular activities, but scholarship always comes first. In the fall
of 2003, 16 fraternities had grade point averages above the all-
men's average, the best group average being 3.49. Eight so-
rorities had grade point averages above the all-women’s aver-
age, with a high of 3.17.The all-Greek average was 2.92.

The lowa State Greek community has much to be proud of.
Many of its chapters are the best in their respective organiza-
tions. Its members find success not only within the Greek sys-
tem, but also on campus in both academics and extracurricular
activities. Greek life at ISU will continue to flourish, and the men
of Phi Kappa Psi will strive to contribute all we can to its suc-
cess. — Calvin Truong, lowa Beta President

Colony Starting Off Strong

It has been a great time of service for the lowa Beta colony
here at lowa State. Some of the highlights from this past se-
mester follow. Our colony members have had a great time par-
ticipating in such things as the Pi Phi Dirty Open volleyball tour-
nament and Tri-Delta’s Dolphin Daze. We received the “Start-
ing Off Strong” award during Dolphin Daze.

One of our major activities was our participation in Home-
coming '04. We were invited to join forces with Fiji and Beta
Sigma Psi fraternities and Kappa Alpha Theta sorority. Our group
worked extremely hard and received first place in community
service, as well as several other categories. We also took third
place in “Yell Like Hell.” Of course, Homecoming is not solely
about awards. We also had a great time participating in the
activities and meeting fellow Greek students.

Looking ahead to spring semester, work on Greek Week
has already begun. We are matched up with Sigma Alpha Epsi-
lon and Gamma Phi Beta, and our colony members are very

Continued on page 4
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Starting Off Strong Cont. from page 3

excited about the activities and opportunities Greek Week pre-
sents. In between activities and building our brotherhood, we
will continue to volunteer our time at the local Boys and Girls
Club here in Ames; it has been rewarding to us to interact with
the kids and to serve as positive role models.

In addition to being involved on campus as a group, our
members have been making their mark individually in ISU clubs
and activities. We are involved in the ISU Statesmen Men'’s
Choir, Crew Team, Broomball Club, Entrepreneur’s Club, Model
UN, ISU Democrats, Dance Marathon, Admissions Tourguide,
ISU Cheerleading, ISU Ambassadors, Biological Sciences Club,
Amnesty International, New Voters Project, ISU Theatre, and
Chemistry Club.

| hope that you have enjoyed reading about our activities as
much as | have enjoyed writing about and participating in them.
I'm sure that there will be many more to report on as we con-
tinue to honor our tradition of “The Great Joy of Serving Others.”
— Scott Klingbeil, Philanthropy and Community Service Chair

Obituaries

Joseph K. Rice, '20-98, passed away August 14, 1998,
according to his son, Roger J. Rice, who writes, “I believe he
was the oldest surviving member of the lowa Beta Chapter.
Brother Rice resided in Hendersonville, NC.

John P. Montgomery, ’28-173, died July 24, 2001. John
lived in Beloit, Wisconsin.

George C. Bergtholdt, '29-183, of West Hyannisport, Mas-
sachusetts, passed away March 12, 1999.

Walter F. Larson, ’34-230, is deceased. Brother Larson
resided in Ft. Lauderdale, Florida.

Alvin Jensen, '34-231, passed away on March 26, 2001,
according to his widow. The Jensens lived in Ottawa, lllinois.

Lewis H. Kornman, ’39-283, died November 28, 2003.
Brother Kornman was a resident of Tampa, Florida.

Jack H. Whiton, ’43-360, passed away March 7, 2001. Jack
lived in Panora, lowa.

Edward R. Sanford, '46-406, died in Columbus, Ohio, on
July 31, 1998, according to his widow, Elise. Brother Sanford
resided in Athens, Ohio.

Willard G. Smith, ’46-411, passed away June 1, 2002.
Brother Smith lived in Overland Park, Kansas.

James H. Senger, ’46-413, passed away unexpectedly Feb-
ruary 4, 2004, while on vacation in Captiva, Florida. He was 77.
Jim lived in St. Louis, Missouri, for over 50 years. He was born
in Danville, lllinois, on June 28, 1926. After serv- '
ing in the Navy during World War I, he attended
ISU and graduated with a degree in chemical
engineering in 1948. He attended Harvard Busi-
ness School, graduating as a Baker Scholar in
1951. Jim was employed by Monsanto for the
next 40 years, working his way from chemical
engineer to vice president for environmental
policy. Despite his industry and ambition,
brother Senger’s first love was his family. In
addition to his widow, Marian Dawson Senger
(XQ-ISU), Jim leaves behind three children and nine grandchil-
dren. In a note accompanying Jim's obituary, Marian offers “all
my best wishes to the brothers of Phi Kappa Psi.”

Tom MacNider, ’46-422, is deceased. Brother MacNider
resided in Mason City, lowa.

James H. Pickford, ’47-448, succumbed to cancer of the
lungs and brain on June 3, 1998, in Fairfax, Virginia, according
to a note sent by his family. Jim and Meg (ISU) had four sons —
Robert James, Ross David, William Steven, and Douglas Arthur
Pickford — and a daughter, Anne P. Cahill. Jim was a planner
associated with the American Society of Planning Officials. He
was also on the Advisory Commission on Intergovernmental
Relations and the Appalachian Regional Commission.

Daniel E. Muschott, ’49-500, passed away July 28, 2003,
from lung cancer. Brother Muschott lived in Naples, Florida.

Stanley G. DeLaHunt, ’50-541, died April 20, 2001. Stan
resided in Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida.

Vernon L. Schrimper, ’52-566, of Cedar Rapids, lowa, died
November 5, 2003.

Larry T. Mallicoat, ’59-719, died February 28, 2002. Brother
Mallicoat resided in Moline, lllinois.

Terry R. Chandler, ’62-769, passed away July 16, 1998,
according to his mother. Brother Chandler resided in
Burkburnett, Texas.

James C. Bullis, '63-783, succumbed to cancer July 30,
1998, at home with his family. “Best wishes to you all,” writes
Marg Bullis. Jim resided in Libertyville, lllinois.

Cyclo-grams

Theodore L. Johnston, '40-300, has two Yorkshire terrier
puppies and enjoys singing. Ted’s a retired ophthalmologist.
He has three children, all physicians: Randolph Leigh Johnston
(50), Patricia Kay Johnston-McNussen (47), and Philip Scott
Johnston (45). Brother Johnston resides at 6201 Deer Ave.,
Cheyenne, WY 82009 (307-638-3498, tjohnsto@wyoming.
com).

Arthur J. W. Weir, ’41-310, and his wife, Robbie C., are the
parents of David (49) and Robert (48). Jack belongs to Rotary,
Daedalians, Quiet Birdmen, Scouts, the Air Force Association,
Veterans of Foreign Wars, and American Legion. He and Bobby
reside at 359 White Sands Dr., Vacaville, CA 95687. Send e-
mail to jnrweir@peoplepc.com, or give the Weirs a call at 707-
448-9007.

Eugene E. Harrison, '44-382, lives with his wife, Myra (AAA-
Cal), at 225 Delta Ave., Brentwood, CA 94513. His phone num-
ber is 925-240-2420. Gene belongs to the Delta Rotary, the
Taxpayers Association, SIRS, and the Farm Bureau. He reports,
“81 years old and still going!” He and Myra have two children,
Geffrey and Leanna.

Victor L. Faith, ’48-479, resides at 1800 Village Circle, Apt.
411, Lancaster, PA 17603 (717-290-1321). Vic is retired.

L. Carter McKee, ’49-501, is retired from his position with
Weyerhaeuser. He and Barbara Slater McKee (KKI'-Oregon
State) make their home at 8801 27" St. W., #4B, Tacoma, WA
98466 (253-564-7518, Icmckee@harbornet.com).

Frederic R. Bushnell, ’49-503, and his wife, Meg (AAA-ISU),
spend winters in Florida: 675 Matanzas Ct., Ft. Myers Beach, FL
33931 (239-463-6220). During the summer months, they take
their mail from PO Box 249, Stillman Valley, IL 61084 (815-645-
2560). Send e-mail to frbushnell@aol.com. “Dead Fred” is a
watercolorist. Brothers who want to see his work can log onto
www.fortmyersbeachart.com. Fred and Meg have three sons,
all lowa Betans: Rick, '73-958; John, '74-985; and Cade, ’'78-
1048.

John H. Robson, '51-548, belongs to Rotary, and his inter-
ests include sailing and investing. John and Frieda (ISU) live at
1167 Lomond Dr., Mundelein, IL 60060 (847-566-6947,
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robson1167@aol.com). They have two daughters, Sharon (42)
and Carol (39).

Conrad W. Randell, ’55-643, has been an investment of-
ficer with Wachovia Securities for 20 years. He reports, “| sur-
vived the down market.” Brother Randell belongs to Rotary In-
ternational, American Bonanza Society, Plymouth Congrega-
tional Church, and the ISU Alumni Association. He and his
wife, Nancy Coe Randell (ITB®-Simpson College) make their
home at 300 Walnut St., #92, Des Moines, IA 50309. Call them
at 515-284-7005, or send e-mail to conrad.randell@
wachoviasec.com. Conrad and Nancy have three children:
Laurie Lynn Griffin (44), Angela Jane Gwinn (41), and Conrad
Wesley Randell (38).

Judson G. Isebrands, ’62-761, writes, “Moved to our farm
on the Little Wolf River in 2002.” He now takes his mail from PO
Box 54, New London, WI 54961 (920-531-1007, efclic@athenet.
net). Jud’s a forestry consultant. He and his wife, Sharon, have
two daughters, Erin Willison (33) of Seattle, Washington; and
Hillary Gerdes (30). “Hillary is a Ph.D student, part-time instruc-
tor, and full-time researcher. She wants to be a college profes-
sor, and we're proud of her ambition. Erin is an international
flight attendant for Northwest Airlines, based in Seattle.” Brother
Isebrands enjoys golf officiating. He spends winters in Green
Valley, Arizona.

Scott C. Schaupp, '63-782, has recently moved. Bill Good,
'69-864, forwarded this address: 544 Tear Shirt Ln., Mars Hill,
NC 28754.

Terry S. King, ’70-896, and his wife, Kathleen, reside at
1110 Sharingbrook Dr., Manhattan, KS 66503. E-mail brother
King at tsking@ksu.edu, or phone him at 785-539-6771. Since
1997, Terry’s been dean of the college of engineering at Kan-
sas State University. He and Kathleen are the parents of An-
drew (21) and Jonathan (19).

Steven K. Bammert, ’71-931, reports, “Moved the family
back to Cedar Rapids in May 2002 after pursuing my career in
Ohio, Missouri, lllinois, and Indiana as a plant manager with
automotive parts manufacturers. After 15 years, it's great being
back home, close to family and friends.” Steve and his wife,
Patti (AZ-1ISU), now reside at 21271 White Tail Ridge, Anamosa,
IA 52205 (319-462-3403, stevenbammert@alliantenergy.com).
They have two children, Brad (23) and Erin (18). Brother Bammert
continues, “In 2000, | had the opportunity to get together with
Tom Marsden ['70-884], Ross Stafford ['70-906], Dave Moenk
['71-917], John Segura ['71-933], Craig King ['71-934], Lon
Friesth ['71-918], Jim Patchett ['71-924], Randy Hillman [’70-
886], Jim Goodman ['69-871], and others at the first lowa Beta
Hall of Fame celebration at an ISU football game.”

Steven J. Heideman, ’74-965, enjoys golf, tennis, and fam-
ily activities. He belongs to the Lions Club. For 25 years, brother
Heideman has been in insurance and investments. He's with
Inter Securities, Inc. He and his wife, Julie (Drake University),
have three children: Melissa Heideman (18), Jonathan (16),
and Megan (11). The family resides at 4219 SW 27th St., Des
Moines, IA 50321. Send e-mail to steveheideman@aol.com, or
call 515-285-5442.

Bruce L. Braley, ’76-1028, and his wife, Carolyn (ISU '79, U
of IA’81, and U of WI°’03), reside at 247 Sheridan Rd., Waterloo,
IA 50701 (319-234-4805, braleyb@wloolaw.com). Bruce and
Carolyn have three children: Lisa (17), David (15), and Paul
(13). Brother Braley is a partner in the law firm of Dutton, Braun,
Staack & Hellman, PLC. He’s been with the firm since 1983. He
lists his interests as boating, biking, golf, politics, reading, teach-
ing/speaking, and family history. He reports, “Finishing up my
term as president of the lowa Trial Lawyers Association. Will be
chairing the Professional Negligence Section of the Associa-
tion of Trial Lawyers of America. Recently inducted into the

American College of Trial Lawyers. Serving on the board of
lowa Legal Aid, which provides free legal services to low-in-
come lowans.”

James W. Hill, ’79-1063, and his wife, Sara (IIB®-Texas
Christian University), reside at 818 Forest Path Ln., Alpharetta,
GA 30202 (770-442-3691). Jim announces, “Sara and | were
blessed with our first child, Andrew James (Drew), on Decem-
ber 30, 1997 — in the nick of time for tax season. Congratula-
tions to bros. Ron Mundy ['79-1067] and John Bennett ['79-
1088] on their recent weddings. Sorry | missed the celebra-
tions! | understand that fun was had by all. To bro. Bauer
[Theodore P., '79-1071], the Cubs still stink and the Padres are
almost as bad.” Jim is a sales manager at U.S. Gypsum Co.
He's been with the company for 15 years.

Theodore P. Bauer, '79-1071, is an insurance broker. He
and his wife, Kristen (U of IA), are the parents of Maxwell (12)
and Macon (10). All reside at 13372 Highlands Ranch Rd.,
Poway, CA 92064 (619-885-4684, tedbauer@cts.com).

Thomas B. Fischer, '79-1083, is CFO of Express Messen-
ger Systems, Inc. He enjoys reading, running, baseball — “and
the kids and their activities!” Those kids are Katie (17), Michael
(14), and Andrew (12). Tom reports, “Julie [[IB®-ISU] and | cel-
ebrated our 20th wedding anniversary.” Congratulations can be
sent to 1650 W. Amberwood Dr., Phoenix, AZ 85045. Call 480-
460-2932. Send e-mail to tom-n-julie@cox.net.

John W. Bennett, '79-1088, writes, “Recently left engineer-
ing career to focus on my business. | am a commodity-trading
advisor who advises clients on the trading of stock-index, cur-
rency, and interest-rate futures.” John and his wife, Kathryn (AAIT-
Southern Methodist University), have two children, Luke (3%)
and Maia (172). The Bennetts reside at 103 Flora Blvd., Fairfield,
CT 06824 (203-256-1006, jwb_mail@yahoo.com).

Scott W. Wiggins, '80-1093, is owner and executive VP of
ASI Business Solutions, which he’s been associated with for
14 years. He and Ann (AAIT-U of N. |A) have two children, Burke
(14) and Nick (10). Write brother Wiggins at 6500 Bermuda
Dunes, Plano, TX 75093, phone him at 972-307-7265, or send
him an e-mail at scottw@asibiz.com.

Miles G. Moore, '80-1103, enjoys golf, running, skiing, and
his kids" activities. In response to the query “What's new with
you?” he writes, “A lot. I'll tell ya over a beer or two.” He has two
children, Bradley (15) and Lauren (12). Miles’s street address
is 1415 Eagle Brook Dr., Geneva, IL 60134, his phone number
is 630-292-1992, and his e-mail address is miles.moore@
sbcglobal.net. He's a financial representative. His company,
The Moore Group, is part of the Northwestern Mutual Financial
Network, with whom he'’s been associated for 19 years.

Stephen P. Brown, '84-1154, reports, “Still enjoying living

. in NYC after eight years. Brooks and | had a daughter — named

Arden — on May 1, 2000. She just started preschool this year
[2004]. | changed jobs in July 2003. | am the regional vice presi-
dent of global customers for Interface, Inc. We also moved to a
larger apartment in the city this year.” The new address is 303
E.839 St., #4G, New York, New York 10028. Phone Steve at 212-
410-4357. Send e-mail to stephen.brown@us.interfaceinc.com.

Kevin M. Blake, '89-1235, lists golf and poker as his inter-
ests. He is a senior group-benefits consultant with JR Katz, Inc.
He has been associated with the firm for seven years. He and
his wife, Lorilee, reside at 460 Newberry Ct., Lake Zurich, IL
60047 (847-438-7335, klblake999@sbcglobal.net). Brother
Blake has two children, daughter Kylie (3) and stepdaughter
Stephanie (16).

Thaddeus P. Courtney, '90-1239, is a finance manager. He
resides at 2059 Fairfield Pl., #12, O’Fallon, IL 62269. Phone
brother Courtney at 618-628-0733.
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Daniel W. Stewart, '90-1243, lists among his interests
“Budweiser, beach volleyball, surfing, screenwriting, and act-
ing.” In response to the question “What's new with you?” he
writes, “Not much since my role in the Boston Public pilot.”
Brother Stewart resides at 414 2™ St., #375, Hermosa Beach,
CA 90254. He takes calls at 310-292-5637, and receives e-
mail at danielwilpatrick@yahoo.com.

Daniel H. Canova, ’91-1250, and his wife, Dawn (U of N. IA),
have three children: Connor (5), Taitlyn (3), and Paige (3). The
Canovas reside at 1414 SW 3 St., Ankeny, IA 50021 (515-965-
4605, dcanovapgom@aol.com). Dan is operations manager
with Perennial Gardens by Linda Grieve, with which he has
been associated for two years. He enjoys hunting, spending
time with his children, and home remodeling. He belongs to
the local chamber of commerce as well as the National Turkey
Federation. He reports, “Currently remodeling a farm house in
Ankeny. | recently returned from Omaha. | worked for a company
for nine years prior to an eight-month stint in Omaha.”

Karl P. Ritland, '91-1253, is a rep with Edward Jones In-
vestments. He's been with the company for two years. He and
his wife, Nicole Butcher (T®B), have one child, Jordan (4). Write
to them at 1018 NW Campus Ridge Ct., Ankeny, IA 50021. Send
e-mail to krittand@earthlink.net. Or phone them at 515-263-
2027.

Craig R. Duttarer, '94-1290, is a director of operations for
LMI Landscapes. Brother Duttarer resides at 18625 Midway

Rd., #807, Dallas, TX 75287. He takes calls at 214-876-3778.
His e-mail address is cduttarer@lmilandscapes.com.

Stephen J. Banks, ’95-1293, reports, “I'm finishing up law
school at Drake University and will graduate in May 2005. I've
been attending on a part-time basis for four years. | look for-
ward to practicing. My emphasis will be business-related mat-
ters.” Since 1999, Steve has been a land-acquisition agent at
The Cross Corporation. He is on the lowa Beta Corporation
Board — he’s vice president — and is chairman of the Chapter
Advisory Committee. He is a two-year member of the Big Broth-
ers and Sisters of lowa and belongs to the American Agricul-
tural Law Association, as well. Brother Banks continues, “Excit-
ing things are happening with the lowa Beta Chapter. We have
a very good group of colony members seeking to solidify our
rebuilding and many alumni members graciously expending
the effort necessary to accomplish our goals. It has been re-
warding to be involved on a ground-floor level with the colony
and the corporation board.” Write Steve at 1727 Northwest Dr.,
Des Moines, IA 50310 (515-271-0011, sbanksiv@yahoo.com).

Brian T. Jameson, '95-1298, is service-delivery manager
for Computer Science Corporation, on the Motorola account.
He is involved on the Michelob Ultra Golf Tour. He and his wife,
Beth Ratcliff (KA-ISU), are the parents of Kate Isabella (16 mos.).
The family resides at 80 Jefferson Ln., Streamwood, IL 60107
(630-504-1143, bjameson76@wowway.com). Brother Jameson
writes, “Between work and family obligations, | keep quite busy.”

Bill McEniry, '55-652, Bill Good, '69-864, and Bill Bywater,
’58-697.

Colony member Matt Solnitzky displays renovation plans.

2004 Honor Roll of Contributors

As of December 29, 32 Phi Psis have contributed a total of $4,070 to the alumni communications program in 2004. Many thanks
for your generosity! lowa Beta Chapter wishes all a happy, prosperous New Year.

Init. Yr. & No.

Name James L. Paisley 43 369
Robert F. Walker 39 278 Theodore L. Schaller 47 458
Peter K. Carrell 39 279  Ralph D. VanEaton 48 476
Theodore L. Johnston 40 300 Frederic R. Bushnell, Jr. 49 503
Arthur J. W. Weir, Jr. 41 310  Kenneth O. Kohl 49 506
Charles O. Jenista, Jr. 42 323  Stanley M. Grupa 50 543
Waldo C. Friedland 42 331 Harry O. Stewart 54 630
Arnold W. Galbraith 43 354  William A. Meyer 55,2645
Robert R: Aitken s 361  William H. Meyer 56 663

R. Lynn Johnson 57 681 Glen R. Breuer 78881951
Glenn R. Evans 61 737  Stephen P. Brown 84 1154
David A. Carlson 62 758 Harish Harpalani 88 1216
Judson G. Isebrands 62 761 Daniel W. Stewart 90 1243
Scott C. Schaupp 63 782  Brian D. Marsh 02> 1272
James C. Lamb 66 820  Stephen J. Banks 95 1293
David L. Dahlquist 67 838
William J. Good 69 864
Leland C. Flick 72 940

Phi Psis pose in the ISU stadium lot before the Texas A&M
football game.

lowa Betans and lowa Alphans squaring off at the lowa
Alpha house prior to ISU vs. lowa football.



